Regular Meeting of the Burt Township Board
              Tuesday, August 10, 2021– 7:00 PM – Community Center 
                                        DRAFT
Attendance:  Sheri Shafer, Lori McShane, Lou Lundquist, Tara Dongvillo, and Deb Lundquist 
Agenda:  Motion by McShane, second by Dongvillo, to approve the agenda with the addition of Tri-County Septic fish waste disposal and the fuel fund deficit elimination plan under new business D and E. 5 ayes.
Public Comments: Mr. Radke spoke about the dust issue on Cemetery Rd. North end.  Ms. Enright asked about the road work that was done on Veterans St. (the deep ditch).  Lee Durrwachter commented that H-58 is in very poor condition from town to the mercantile.  Mr. Durrwachter also mentioned the infrastructure bill that is currently in congress and that we should be ready to take advantage of the additional funds to local municipalities, and specifically broadband and cellular service improvements.  Michael Romary let us know that the handicapped portable toilet at the boardwalk needed to have a ramp – that without one it really was not handicapped accessible.  Ms. Enright spoke again regarding the need for additional parking at the Morris Street beach access.  
Correspondence:  Email dated 8/9/21from Stan and Kay Powers in favor of the fireworks ordinance.  Email request from Paul Dege asking for permission to place a memorial bench in Woodland Park.  Email from Andrea Dewitt asking for a hidden intersection sign or something like it just east of the Cemetery Rd. and H58 intersection.  Greg Macomber sent an email asking about group camping for a boy scout troop.
Approve Minutes:  Motion by Dongvillo, second by Deb Lundquist, to approve the minutes of the July 13th regular meeting and the 21st and 28th special meetings.  5 ayes. 
Department and Committee Reports:  Reports were available from the Assessor, DPW &Water, Park, Fire, and Library.
Appointments/Resignations:   Motion by McShane, second by Lou Lundquist, to approve the appointment of Scott Wieting to the Board of Review.  5 ayes.  
Supervisor Report:  None
Treasurer’s report and Approval of Bills:  Treasurer’s report – (1,126,288.69) Motion by Dongvillo, second by Deb Lundquist to accept treasurer’s report and approve the bills for payment. ($38,531.73) 5 ayes. 
Unfinished Business:  

Fuel System:  Still on schedule for last week of September, 2021.  The cement pad for the tank has been set and the crash posts are delivered.   
Planning Commission – Master Plan contract with CUPPAD:  Dotty Lajoye from CUPPAD came to the planning commission meeting on Monday, August 9th.  There was a brief tour before the meeting and then a presentation of the steps needed to complete the master plan.  First, there will be a written survey and then a series of charettes to determine the wants and needs of the stakeholders to be incorporated in to the Master Plan. 
Fireworks – State law/local ordinance:   No further action has been taken on this since last meeting. 

Food trucks – location:  Since the second food truck has been moved to the location behind the Bayshore, everyone seems pleased.   This issue will be readdressed later if additional food trucks are requesting space or if problems arise with the current location.
New Business:
Woodland Park Manager Position/pay scale:  Current pay scale for the Woodland Park manager position is $15.00 to $23.00.  Current manager is at $19.00/hour.  Motion by McShane, second by. Dongvillo, to increase current manager rate to $20.00.   4 ayes, 1 abstain.   The board went on to discuss the possibility of making the Woodland Park Manager a full-time position, year-round. 
Marina Rates/Weaver Correspondence:  Letter from Dennis & Jessica Weaver regarding the rates for docking their boat at our marina for the months of August and September.  Motion by McShane, second by Dongvillo, to offer a 20% discount on the dockage rates for this year only, for the time spent in late July through September.  5 ayes.  
Community Center Kitchen/health dept:   Per the health inspector, our community center kitchen is no longer an approved kitchen.  Any time it is rented or used to prepare food, a temporary food service permit is needed.  Board decided to pursue having the kitchen approved again and having a township employee take the class and become Serve safe certified to advise renters on the safe food handling procedures.  The kitchen license will cost approximately $300 per year.  

Tri County Septic fish waste disposal:  Received paperwork from EGLE regarding site approval for Tri County to spread the fish waste out on our property by the airport.  This would require the “tilling” in of all waste immediately after disbursement.  Need to follow up with Tri County to see which avenue would be most cost effective.

Fuel System deficit elimination plan:   Received correspondence from the state asking for a deficit elimination plan for the fuel fund within the next 30 days.  As of the end of the fiscal year we had a deficit balance in the fuel fund due to the down payment on the new system and the timing of the transfer of funds from the park. This will be explained and detailed for the state in the plan and a special meeting will be held to approve the plan before submitting to the state.  
Other:    

Public Comment:    none  
Adjournment:  8:05 PM
Respectfully submitted August 13, 2021

Lori McShane, Clerk 
